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CHILDREN AND FAMILY COURT ADVISORY AND SUPPORT SERVICE

Paper for the Board meeting on 19 January 2007

           SUPPORT FOR NEW STARTERS AND FOR STAFF TAKING ON

NEW RESPONSIBILITIES

1
AIM AND PURPOSE

1.1 To provide the Board with an outline of the plans for the provision of support for new starters and for staff taking on new responsibilities within CAFCASS.

1.2 To seek the Board’s approval for this particular strategy (Appendix 1) for the support of staff. 

2
ACTION FOR THE BOARD

2.1
To consider and ratify this aspect of staff support.

3
RECOMMENDATION

3.1
To endorse the strategy.

4
KEY STRATEGIC ISSUES FOR THE BOARD TO CONSIDER
4.1 
Although it has been common practice in many teams for new starters and staff taking on new areas of work to be provided with access to peer mentoring there has been no formal framework for this.  The attached policy has been drafted in partnership with the Trade Unions.

4.2      The endorsement of this support strategy will put in place a consistent approach  to improving practice and service delivery through ensuring that, where required, staff have appropriate access to planned opportunities for support and learning in addition to that provided through the line management system.  It will also enhance the aim of CAFCASS to be a learning organisation in which all staff are encouraged to reflect on any aspect of their role in ways that assist their professional development. 

5
FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS

5.1
Staff acting as peer mentors have this taken into account in the allocation of other work but it is anticipated that the loss of capacity to take cases which might arise will be offset by the gain in productivity for new starters and those taking on new roles as a result of the additional support received.  Costs attached to occasional training or workshop events will be planned for in the 2007-08 training budget.  It is not envisaged that the provision of or receipt of support will be paid activity.

6
RISKS

6.1
The introduction of this strategy will ensure that inexperienced staff who require the additional support of a mentor are effectively supported in taking on new roles. It will contribute to the improvement of practice and the speed with which staff become fully competent.  Failure to provide adequate support increases the risk that work may not be completed to a sufficiently high standard and at worst could place children and families at risk.

Victoria Philipson

Regional Director with Lead Role in relation to Mentoring
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